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This project aims to investigate the concerns, values and evaluative processes that patients bring to, and the decision-making procedures they undergo, in deciding what should happen to an embryo created by in vitro fertilisation (IVF) that cannot be implanted.

The creation of embryos in the course of IVF has generated new technical possibilities and complex ethical questions. Although there is a substantial professional literature on the ethics of embryo research in general and embryonic stem (ES) cell research in particular, there has been little comparison of this theoretical literature with the ethical concerns, priorities and values of the parents of embryos, especially those that for medical or other reasons cannot be implanted. Given the moral significance of these choices, the absence of ethical research into the values on which couples base those choices, the process of moral evaluation they perform, or the implicit and explicit procedures that accompany the making of these decisions situation is particularly striking. From an ethical perspective the absence of information is a significant gap in our knowledge base.

In this study a survey of the options available to parents of embryos and decision procedures used in Swiss IVF centres has been made. We are now interviewing approx 20 parents of ‘spare’ embryos. Using semi-structured interviews and qualitative analytical techniques, participants’ approaches to ethical issues about the fate of embryos during IVF will be explored.

The empirical data we collect will contribute valuable information to supplement the theoretical work of normative ethics. However, empirical data alone cannot provide us with a normative ethical judgement unless the disclosed moral understandings can be understood in terms of ethical theory. In this study we make use of a methodology we have successfully developed in previous projects, which uncovers implicit ethical content and allows it to be connected with normative ethical judgements.

This project is now closely linked to a parallel project being undertaken at the Policy, Ethics and Life Sciences Research Institute, University of Newcastle, UK. Some differences between the project methodologies are due to the different regulations in the two countries governing reproductive technologies, eg egg donation and preimplantation genetic diagnosis are both legal in the UK, while they are forbidden in Switzerland.

A comparative study of embryo donors’ and non-donors’ views on embryo experimentation for pre-implantation genetic diagnosis and stem cell therapies.
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The project is exploring the views and experiences of people undergoing IVF in the UK who have been asked to donate their eggs and embryos for research, and the processes by which they come to their decisions to donate or not. Alongside this the team are hoping to examine the similarities and differences between people’s views on pre-implantation genetic diagnosis and stem cell research, as well as embryo experimentation more generally. The project aims to provide practical feedback to clinical scientists, practitioners, and policymakers concerned with genetic and reproductive medicine, as very little is known about the views of potential donors.

The fieldwork phase of the project was completed in February 2006. Forty-four in-depth interviews with people who have undergone IVF treatment were conducted and the project team are now conducting a rigorous analysis of the data collected.
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